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Personal Message from Mayor Bonnie Crombie 

 

As Mayor of the City of Mississauga, I wish to share my deepest 
condolences to Abbess Venerable Chuch Fan, and our friends from 
of the Fo Guang Shan Temple community on the loss of Venerable 
Master Hsing Yun, founder of Fo Guang Shan Buddhist monastic 
order. 
 
Venerable Master dedicated the majority of his life to his faith and 
spreading the message of peace, education and enlightenment 
through Dharma. His contributions to the Buddhist community 
around the world are immeasurable, and I know he will be dearly 

missed by all who knew him. His humbleness, compassion, and wisdom will live on 
through his teachings and his followers around the world. The Fo Guan Shan order will 
carry his legacy forward and teach future generations through the principles of 
enlightenment, purity and harmony.  
 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to you and the community as you mourn this loss. I wish 
you hope and peace in the midst of your sorrow and comfort in the midst of your pain. 
 
Once again, I share my deepest sympathy to you and your community on this great loss. 
May his incarnation be swift and painless.  
 
Warmest Regards, 
 
 
 

Bonnie Crombie, MBA, ICD.D 
Mayor, City of Mississauga  
 


